PPCMA Update 03-25-10
Dear PPCMA Members:
Safety & Security for February

To view the Safety & Security Report for February, please use the link below.

http://www.ppcma.org/PP_Info/Misc_Info/PPOA_Security_Reports/Security_Report_Feb_2010.pdf
Members should be advised that PPOA Security is now making noticeable use of “stationary radar patrols” to catch speeders. Please obey the speed limits! 
Board Appointments

In light of three recent Board member resignations, which cited in writing serious issues and concerns “as a result of a lack of effective administrative & management oversight”, along with the unwillingness of two other candidates to step into the situation in light of these major issues, the Board has “appointed” two individuals to fill temporary one year terms on the PPOA Board of Directors. Those Board appointees are Gary Bailey, who had previously resigned last month from the Board following a brief six month stint, and Don Fairweather, who has previously served as Golf Committee Chairman. 

A complete six page document has been compiled at the internet link below, which includes the actual Letter of Resignation and letters from those candidates not wishing to serve. This document is a MUST READ for any PPOA member concerned about the future of the association. We hope that you will all take the time to read this very closely and pass it along, either via hard copy or internet link, to all your friends and neighbors.

Please click this link to view the document.

http://www.ppcma.org/Board_Changes.pdf
Finance (03-23-10)

Vice Chair Carter Gresham opened the meeting with a quorum and prior minutes were approved. 

Michael Bartholomew reviewed Financials through February, which may be viewed at the link below.

http://www.ppcma.org/PP_Info/Misc_Info/PPOA_Financial_Information/Feb_10_Financials.pdf
In the course of a routine financial review, Michael confirmed that up until as recently as six months ago, PPOA had an “unwritten policy” and practice of making interest free loans to employees, which were then reimbursed via payroll deductions.  

Michael also mentioned that $65,000 had been accrued in FY 2009 to cover Federal Income Tax liability for 2009. After looking at non member “income offsets”, the liability should only end up being about $15,000. Michael said the issue of potential federal income tax liabilities mainly centers around the way in which “interest income” has been handled on past tax returns. Should the IRS choose to audit prior year PPOA returns for taxes paid on interest income, both he and Controller Janice Schefsky indicated that the past tax liability could well exceed the $65,000 already accrued for. Michael said whether or not PPOA will pursue the entities that prepared prior year tax returns will be a matter for the Audit Committee to determine.
Michael reported that Anthony has shot about 130 deer so far. Once PPOA reaches the 400 target, 530 deer will have been killed. The need for further deer removal will be determined later this year.

A 6Th Tennis Court AFE for $35,000 of PPOA New Capital, along with $25,000 PPTA member donated funds, was reviewed. A very favorable bid was obtained for the project. This was cited by one committee member that this was a model project, where primary beneficiary members contribute some portion of funding. A recommendation that the Board approve the AFE was passed.
An AFE for Clubhouse Pool Fencing Compliance, for $14,000, was reviewed. The existing fence is out of legal compliance and must be replaced. A recommendation that the Board approve the AFE was passed.

An AFE for 14 Golf Cart Battery Sets, for $9,596, was reviewed. Of Pecan’s 24 cart fleet, 14 carts are inoperable due to bad batteries. The project should pay out in three years. A recommendation that the Board approve the AFE was passed.

A draft of the Standard Operating Procedures for Purchasing & Procurement was reviewed, with several suggestions made to management. Changes will be made and a revised draft will be sent back to the committee for endorsement prior to the next Board meeting.
Board Workshop (03-24-10)
President John McComas called the meeting to order at 9:30am. He announced the Board representatives to the committees, as follows:

Airport – Miller

ACC - Mauer

Audit - Crocker, Chairman, Fairweather, Kent, and Mauer

ByLaws - Bailey and Mauer with McComas attending often

Communications - Cotton

Election - Miller

Entertainment - Fairweather

External Affairs - Mauer, Scott, and McComas

Finance - Scott will serve as Board rep and chairman until a permanent chair is chosen.

Food & Beverage - Bailey

Golf - Fairweather

Grounds - Miller

Horse Owners - Bailey

House - Cotton

HR - Miller

Incorporation - Cotton and Kent

Infrastructure - Crocker and Mauer

LENMO - Miller, Cotton, Crocker, and Fairweather

Long Range Planning - Crocker and Miller with McComas often in attendance

Marina - Kent

Membership – Fairweather
Safety - Mauer

Sports & Recreation - Fairweather

Tennis - Scott

Wildlife – Kent
Finance There were three AFEs presented to the Board for approval at the April meeting.  The first is for the sixth tennis court.  They are asking for $35,000 to add to the $25,000 the PPTA raised on their own. Sports & Recreation is asking for $14,000 to bring the club pool fence into compliance with Texas law. Golf wants $9,565 to replace the batteries in fourteen golf carts.  
Finance has been considering the Standard Operating Procedures manual for purchasing which was put together by management.  The only problems involved minor wording and those will be emailed to the Board before the Board meeting next week.

Bylaws No report.

HR Phase I is almost complete.  Employee job descriptions are ready to be sent to Michael Bartholomew.  Once approved there, they will be given to the employees and put on the website.  Salary ranges are being worked now, and will ultimately be put on the website for the membership to see.

ACC Chairman out of town.

LENMO Mr. Miller reported that they had met with the Developer.  Utilities are being installed at The Landings now that it has been approved by the county.  The release of the final plat is coming soon, along with a ninth revision of the C&Rs.

Incorporation Ron Cotton reported, but referred to Jim Maclea in the audience.  The committee met yesterday.  They have 25 members signed up and 20 were in attendance. Gary Guffey was acting chair until a permanent one is chosen.  The committee is looking at updating its resolution.  They are reading a previous report on incorporation before their next meeting at 10am next Tuesday.  It is hoped that this ad hoc committee will close out in the June-July timeframe.

Tennis The new court should cost about $56,000, of which, the PPTA has raised $25,000.  Praise was given to everyone who has worked so hard to improve the facility.

Safety Forty citations were given out in February with none of them being disputed.  The month saw very light activity. 

The committee wanted to point out to Pecan members living in Pecan that when they call 911, the Hood County Sheriff’s Department responds in an emergency.  In non emergency and cases requiring investigation, Johnson County will respond, as necessary.
The Brazos River Authority is establishing an auto call system for times when the river level rises quickly. The officer on duty at Pecan will notify anyone staying at the campgrounds.
House The committee is working on an artist’s wall just outside the ballroom.  Pecan gets 20% of sales made, and the money will go to pay for a track system to hang the art.  They will feature one artist at a time for two months.
Communication The committee is working on buying electric signs for the gates and the PAC.  A news flash page will be added to the membership side on the PPOA website, as will a “lost pets” section.
Wildlife Three hundred and eighteen deer have been killed so far.  The trapping will continue until March 31.  This summer another survey will be done to determine need for further action.  The committee is also considering new rules to prevent interference from members who are against this program.
Membership There were seven new members at the orientation.  Four were moving into existing houses, two were buying lots, and one was building a new house.
Airport The annual fly-in is June 12th.  The club is catering the food.  The Young Eagles will participate as usual.
Golf Nothing new to report.
Infrastructure The runway has transverse cracks.  The committee did core sampling and got six good samples.  Fortunately there is no deterioration of the base of the runway.  It does need resurfacing and the committee is considering options.
If approved by the Board, the committee is going to have an engineer prepare a design to fix two major drainage problems at Pecan.  They are working on a long range plan to present to the Board.
Micro surfacing of our roads is scheduled to begin next month.  Members will be notified when it will impact access to their driveways.
Marina The committee has made up a long range plan which was presented to the BOD.  April 10th is the annual cleanup day at the Marina.  Everyone is invited to come out, work and have lunch.
Food and Beverage John Thomas talked about the new menu at the club and the early dining program that will have the dining room open at 4pm.  The 19th Hole will also be getting a new menu.
Entertainment The Pecan Players will be putting on “Murder in Mardi Gras” on the 17th of April.  This type of event is normally sold out, so if you wish to attend, you should call and make reservations soon.
Horse Owners The committee met with Board members and looked at the land they are supposed to be given in the Land Swap Deal with the Developer.  The club is concerned about the exchange.  Not only is there the original pit with possible contamination, but now “drainage holes” have appeared which could be dangerous for horses.  Apparently, they have also been told that additional boat storage will take up another five acres of their current pasture land.  Mr. Miller said that they couldn’t make any decisions until they get the results and interpretation of the environmental contamination testing.
Sports & Recreation See Finance above for the AFEs pertaining to Sports.  The annual Easter Egg Hunt will be April 3rd at 9:00am at the PAC.  Pet cleanup signs will be going up along the PAC walking trail.  There will be an archery shoot in two weeks.
Grounds Improvements to the RV grounds should be done by the end of May.  The committee is working on the specifics of next year’s capital budget for Grounds.  There will be the Green Thumb hot dog sale along with the garage sale on the 17th of April.
Long Range Planning Mr. Scott said that the signup sheet for this committee is at the desk, but you have to ask for it, as it isn’t with the others.  Meetings will start next month.
Michael Bartholomew announced that Oncor is planning to improve service.  They are putting a new line in to the part of Pecan that has the most trouble with outages.  They are also upgrading some lines and trimming trees. The sealcoat project is in legal review and should begin the second week in April.
John McComas closed the meeting at 10am.
Fire Department News by Chief Dave Raffa

In the mid 1990’s the state of Texas transitioned from a Key Rate to ISO system to rate fire departments for fire suppression. This rating system is the basis for insurance companies to rate commercial and residential fire insurance. The ISO rating system is based on a scale of 1 to 10. One is the lowest and best rating. Ten is the highest and unprotected. Pecan was a ten in 1995. In 1996 I petitioned the Insurance Services Office (ISO) on behalf of the PPVFD for Pecan Plantation. We provided equipment, testing and training records. AMUD provided the hydrant and well maps. ISO was gracious in granting Pecan a Public Protection Class Rating of 5, protected. Granbury achieved a rating of 3 after they established building codes and hired a building inspector. The ISO rating is for a 15 year period. During the past 7 years, the PPVFD has been preparing for recertification by improving our equipment, testing fire hydrants, increased VFD staffing, training, testing and record keeping. In an effort to achieve the best and lowest ISO rating, we have hired a nationally known ISO consultant who is endorsed by the State Firemen’s and Fire Marshal’s Association of Texas. The consultant is Mike Pietsch P.E., has a master’s degree in civil engineering with 26 years of experience working for ISO. This past month, Mike visited Pecan to grade our equipment, records and tour Pecan. He was very impressed with everything associated with the PPVFD. Mike was also very impressed with our water resources as a result of our meeting with AMUD and review of the Pecan water resource map. We also met with the HC Fire Marshal and HC 911 Dispatch. Mike stated the biggest challenge we have with ISO in achieving a lower PPC rating for lower homeowner insurance premiums is the lack of new construction building codes, enforcement and inspections. Hood County and Pecan have not adopted building codes for new construction and do not perform inspections. Should Pecan or Hood County adopt building codes for new construction, we could achieve a PPC of 3 or possibly a 2. The Texas Dept. of Insurance indicates that a recertification from a PPC of 5 to a 3 will result in homeowners insurance premiums decrease of 7% for residential and 12% for commercial buildings. A PPC rating of 2 will decrease premiums 14% for residential and 14% for commercial. The PPVFD plans to schedule a recertification during the next year. We would like everyone to encourage our county and local officials to adopt building codes for new construction so that we have an opportunity to achieve lower homeowner insurance rates. Thank you to all PPVFD members who worked very hard this past year in final preparation for the ISO consultant. Asst. Chief Bill Mitchell should be commended for his years of preparation and record keeping, especially the long hours this past month!

I would like to welcome Mike Stafford, the newest member of the PPVFD. Mike is a retired Arlington firefighter with 30 years of experience. Mike is also a part time Hood County Deputy Fire Marshal. Mike is a great asset to the PPVFD and we are fortunate to have him.

Finally, do not forget to sign up for the PPVFD/EMS Benefit Golf Tournament sponsored by the Auxiliary Services, Sunday April 18th at 1:00 PM. This is our biggest fund raiser of the year!      

Thanks for reading and helping to "spread the word!"


Thank you, 

PPCMA Advisory Council

Jim Allen
Kate Dodd

John Gehring
Steve Haines

Bev Hayes
Ray Stallings
Dan White



To Join PPCMA, simply e-mail us at PPCMA@charter.net
www.PPCMA.org
